
 

13 Hudson Road 

Plains, PA 18705-2015 

Phone: 570-825-6663 

Fax: 570-823-4556 

Email: parishoffice@sspeterandpaulplains.com 

www.sspeterandpaulplains.com 

 

Office Hours: 

Monday: 8am—4pm 

Tuesday: 8am—4pm 

Wednesday: 8am—2pm 

Thursday: 8am—4pm 

Friday: 8am –Noon 

*Closed daily Noon—12:30pm* 

 

Reverend John C. Lambert M.S.W. 

Pastor 

Email: pastor@sspeterandpaulplains.com 

 

Deacon Don Crane 

Permanent Deacon 

Saturday: 

4:00pm - Saints Peter & Paul 

Sunday: 

7:30am - Saints Peter & Paul 

10:30am - Saints Peter & Paul 

Eucharistic Adoration: 

First Friday of Every Month 1:00pm - 3:00pm 

Confession: 

Saturday 3:00pm - 3:30pm 

June 2, 2024 

Corpus Christi  



 

Mass Schedule  
 

Saints Peter and Paul 

 

Tuesday: 12:15pm 

Wednesday: 12:15pm 

Thursday: 12:15pm 

Friday: 12:15pm 

Saturday: 4:00pm 

Sunday: 7:30am & 10:30 am 

 

 

We Live Stream weekend Mass on the parish website: 
www.sspeterandpaulplains.com 

as well as on the parish Facebook page.  

S T E WA R D S H I P  

Sunday Stewards  
 

 

Saturday, May 25  - 4:00pm: 

    people attended 

 envelopes received   

Offering: $ 

  

Sunday, May 26 - 7:30am: 

 people attended 

  envelopes received 

Offering $  

 

Sunday, May 26 - 10:30am: 

 people attended  

   envelopes received 

Offering: $ 

 

Thank You for your Generosity. 

 

The Second Collection                 

this weekend is for 

Care and Education of 

Priests 



SANCTUARY CANDLE 
John & Stanis Kunicki 

WE REMEMBER  

W O R S H I P  

 

Daily Masses  
 
Tuesday Jun 04    12:15pm Jean & Stanley Matysczak by Daughter                                          
 
Wednesday  Jun 05    12:15pm Mr. & Mrs. Michael Figel by Stanley & Michalene Zurek                                                                                                    
 
Thursday Jun 06    12:15pm Albert A. Bartoletti by Wife, Joann & Family                                                                                          
          
Friday  Jun 07    12:15pm Bridget Serafin by Edward Serafin 

 
 

Next Weekend Masses    
 

 
Saturday Jun 08    4:00pm    Anthony Wilk by Wife, Margaret 
                                                                                                                                
Sunday Jun 09    7:30am       Mark Merlie by Tom Merlie                                                  
    10:30am    Gino & Bruce Marchetti by Family 
         
         

                                                            

LADY OF THE  LOURDES 
Hilda Kalinowski 

HOLY FAMILY 
John & Stanis Kunicki 

Masses This Weekend  
 

 
Saturday Jun 01    4:00pm  Joseph & Florence Gill by Children 
 
 
Sunday Jun 02    7:30am  Matthew Janerich by Daughters, Terri & Joanne   
    10:30am  Walter & Sophie Wolyniec by Family 



THE MOST HOLY BODY AND BLOOD OF CHRIST 
 

First Reading: Exodus 24:3-8 

Moses explained to the people the commandments he had received from 
God. Upon hearing them, the entire community immediately agreed they 
would do as God had told them. Moses then sacrificed young bulls and 
sprinkled the people with their blood, calling it the blood of the covenant 
they had made. 
 

Second Reading: Hebrews 9:11-15 

Jesus did not offer God the blood of sacrifices, but instead he offered up 
his own blood to cleanse all people of the transgressions they had 
committed under the first covenant with God. Christ instead brought a 
new covenant, which, if kept, would lead to eternal life. 
 

Gospel: Mark 14:12-16, 22-26 

Jesus sent two of his disciples to prepare the Passover supper. During 
the meal he blessed bread and offered it to them saying, “This is my 
body.” He then offered them wine and called it his blood, “the blood of the 
covenant, to be poured out on behalf of many.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Sunday Good News 

June 2, 2024 Church of Saints Peter & Paul  

A FRESH PERSPECTIVE ON THE SUNDAY READINGS                          
HIS WORD TODAY by Rev. William J. Reilly

 

Glory be to the 
Father, 

Who by His 
almighty power and 

love created me, 
making me in the 
image and likeness 

of God. 
 

Glory be to the Son, 
Who by His 

Precious Blood 
delivered me from 

hell, 
and opened for me 
the gates of heaven. 

 

Glory be to the Holy 
Spirit, 

Who has sanctified 
me in the sacrament 

of Baptism, 
and continues to 

sanctify me 
by the graces I 

receive daily from 
His bounty. 

 
Glory be to the 
Three adorable 

Persons of the Holy 
Trinity, 

now and forever. 
 

Amen.                     

 



Ministry of the Month - May  

Weekly Readings  
 

The Most Holy Trinity 

 

Sunday 

Dt 4:32-34, 39-40;      
Rom 8:14-17;                         
Mt 28:16-20 

 

Monday 

1 Pt 1:3-9;                              
Mk 10:17-27 

 

Tuesday 

1 Pt 1:10-16;                          
Mk 10:28-31 

 

Wednesday 

1 Pt 1:18-25;                          
Mk 10:32-45 

 

Thursday 

1 Pt 2:2-5, 9-12;                       
Mk 10:46-52 

 

Friday 

Zep 3:14-18a or                       
Rom 12:9-16;                         
Lk 1:39-56 

 
First Saturday 

Jude 17, 20b-25;                    
Mk 11:27-33 

 

 

W O R D  
 

     Each month, a Ministry of the parish is highlighted.  
May will be dedicated to being role models in Christ 

 

Over the last few months, the Church has been focused 
on salvation through Jesus and His teachings.                      
Beginning on Ash Wednesday, we have celebrated the 
Last Supper, the suffering and death of Jesus on Good 
Friday, and His Resurrection on Easter.  May is an           
extremely important month this year, as we praise Jesus 
when He ascends to the Father on Ascension Thursday.  
Pentecost also occurs in May, 50 days after Easter, with 
the Holy Spirit descending upon the apostles.  The    
apostles then went out to preach the Word of Jesus to 
the world.  It is amazing when you think what Jesus   
started- a faith that began with a handful of followers that 
now numbers almost 1.4 billion people!  It is now our            
responsibility to continue the works of the disciples and 
to see more growth in the Church.  Even though many of 
us have responsibilities, such as work, home, or school, 
we could all still be role models as the disciples were.  
Living your life through God, having patience, or taking 
time out in prayer can make you a role model for others.  
Being a spiritual liturgical minister is another way to be 
Christ-like.  Caring for the sick, not with a sigh, but with a 
smile, is living your life as Christ wants you to.  Most            
important, be a devout and proud Catholic, never                   
hesitating to tell others about your faith.  For the month of 
May, make a commitment to more prayer and kindness, 
and it will be contagious.                                                                  

                               
This cannot be said too many times – a Parish needs a 
vibrant community to survive.  So take the opportunity in 
reflective silence and seriously consider being an active 
Lay Ministry participant.  This will lead you to a life of 
deeper and strengthening faith. 

 

                                                                                                                                                                              

 

   

 

 



 

Memorial Donations 

The following donations/memorials have recently 

been given to our parish to support: Food Pantry; 

Bernardine Hall; Parish Scholarships; and General 

donations.                                                                           

   

    

   Food Pantry 

 

$120 Anonymous 

 

In Memory of Ed Mangan 

$100 Wife & Children 

 

                                                

We thank all who have made memorial and free-will 

donations.  May God bless you for your generosity.                                                                           

We will keep your intentions and loved ones in our 

prayers. 

 

 

“Do you understand what I just did for you? 

You address  me as ‘Teacher’ and ‘Lord’ and fittingly 

enough, for that is what I am. But if I washed your 

feet—I who am Teacher and Lord—then you must wash 

each other’s feet. What I just did was to give an 

example: as I have done, so you must do.”               

          (John 12:2-15) 

We are Called to Serve… 

Loaves and Fishes 

For the month of May we will collect boxed pasta 

and spaghetti sauce.      

 Food Pantry                                                            

Anyone in the Plains, Miners Mills, and Parsons  

area in need of food can contact Pauline at                                

570-472-1646 to register.  Food is distributed     

to the community on the third Friday of every 

month.  Non perishable food donations are always                            

accepted.  Please place them in the basket in the                       

vestibule of the Church. 

 Treasures 

We are now accepting clean, gently used  Summer 

clothing for men, women, and children.  Donations 

may be dropped off at 155 Austin Ave in Parsons 

during business hours only.                                                                       

Mondays 5pm-7pm & Fridays 10am-12 pm.  

Prayer Shawls  

can be given to anyone for many reasons! Comfort, 

illness, occasions, friendship & joy.  If there is            

anyone that would like to receive a shawl or request 

one for someone, please contact the Parish Office 

Saints Peter & Paul Parish Ministries 

Pauline Makowski,  Food Pantry 

Mary Jo Marek, Prayer Shawl  

Laura Rudloff, Treasures                                                                                                                         

Kathy Grinaway, Hospitality 

Claire Koshinski, Women’s Society of Saints Peter & Paul                    

Sister Madonna, Outreach to Homebound 



 Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

19 20                                      

Prayer Shawl 5pm                                

Treasures 5-7pm                                  

Rosary 6pm        

21 22 23 24                                            

Office Closed                                     

25 

26 27                                       

Office Closed                                    

28 29 30 31                                                                                                                           

Treasures 10am-12pm   

1    June 

2 3                                       

Prayer Shawl 5pm                                

Treasures 5-7pm                                  

Rosary 6pm        

4 5 6                 

Women’s Society 

6:30pm–                         

Parish Center 

Dining Hall 

7                                         

Treasures 10am-12pm   

8 

9 10                                        

Prayer Shawl 5pm                                

Treasures 5-7pm                                  

Rosary 6pm        

11 12 13                                         

Flea Market 

Meeting 6:30pm-

Parish Center 

Dining Hall 

14                                         

Treasures 10am-12pm  

15 

May/June  

Red Robin Fundraiser-May 30th 

Flea Market-August 10 & 11th 

Purse Bingo - September 8th 

       



2024 Wedding Anniversary Mass 

 
His Excellency, the Most Reverend Joseph C. Bambera, D.D., J.C.L., Bishop of 

Scranton, and the Office for Parish Life wish to invite couples celebrating their 25th or 

50th wedding anniversary in 2024 to a diocesan Wedding Anniversary Mass on                 

Sunday, June 23rd. The event includes a 2:30 PM mass at the Cathedral of Saint            

Peter followed by a reception.  

The registration deadline for this event is May 26, 2024.  To register, please go to 

https://www.dioceseofscranton.org or contact Bridget Guarnieri (570-207-2213 x 1133 

or familylife@dioceseofscranton.org.  

Confirmation 

Laicey Cassano 

Caleb Ceklosky 

Emily Elizabeth Cunningham 

Logan Michael Chronowski 

Hayleigh Ann Dunsmuir 

Kayleigh Jayde Evans 

Makayla Rose Evans 

Mia Michaelene Ferranti 

Kendall Fritz 

Megan Giomboni 

Derek Grymko 

Jaden Hodosi 

Remy Mondulick 

James Michael O’Meara 

Congratulations to all  who received the Sacrament of Confirmation 

https://www.dioceseofscranton.org
mailto:familylife@dioceseofscranton.org




 

 

BACK BY POPULAR 
DEMAND! 

SAINTS PETER AND 
PAUL                                                                                                           

FLEA MARKET 
 

Once again, Saints Peter and Paul Parish will be hosting a Flea Market on August 
10

th
 and 11

th
.  So now is the time to save those gently used or new items you no  

longer need.  More information will be coming soon! 

Some examples of acceptable items include jewelry, dishes, glasses, silverware,   
children’s toys, lamps, pictures, pet items, floral arrangements, tablecloths, and    
seasonal items. 

We will not accept books, records, stuffed animals, textbooks, encyclopedias,    
clothing or large items such as appliances, fitness equipment, computer equipment, 
electronics, large furniture, or televisions.  Any questions call Mary Ann at the Parish 
Office at 570-825-6663. 

Please consider donating both your items and your time to this very worthy cause.  
Last year was a great success, and we want to make it even better!!! 

 

NEXT MEETING FOR FLEA MARKET- JUNE 13th 

 

 
 

I would first like to thank all of the people that attended the May meeting.  The June 
meeting will probably be the final meeting before drop offs begin on July 15

th
 from 5 

PM- 7 PM at the front entrance of Bernardine Hall (drive up to the entrance in the 
back of the school where volunteers will meet to unload cars and bring items inside).  
A full listing of drop off dates will be published in an upcoming bulletin, in addition to 
sign-up sheets to help with drop offs and set up. 

 

We had so many positive comments last year from both parishioners and those           
outside of our parish.  So consider being part of this amazing event.  If you are unable 
to attend, then please think about donating items as you do your spring cleaning.   

 

Meetings are held in the Parish Center Dining room (lower level) and begin at 630 
PM.  Hope to see you there!!! 





Kathy Grinaway  

Pastoral Council 

Kathy Grinaway, Chairperson 

Donna Mansfield, Vice Chairperson 

JoAnn Chukinas, Secretary 

 

Barbara Gubbiotti          Jack Keeley 

Debby Zuzelski                Joan Cavanaugh 

Harold Golomb              Joanne Brague 

Lou Zuzelski                      Steve McGough  

 

Saints Peter & Paul Finance Committee 

Don Prescavage, Chairman 

Ben Berrini, Vice Chairman 

Charlotte Dominick, Secretary 

Gerald Cross 

Tracy Schooley 

Deacon Don Crane 

Paul Dreabit 

Jody Gurnari 


